Updates from the Shelter Task Force:
Week Ending April 30, 2020

1. Kudos to Monroe County Shelter Providers! By proactively adopting practices within shelters to keep guests safe and mitigate the spread of COVID-19 among guests, shelters have successfully avoided the need to move guests to isolation sites due to exhibiting COVID symptoms. These practices have included COVID screening, personal and facility hygiene practices, social distancing, and use of face coverings! 
1. Kudos to Monroe County DHS! For proactively working with each Shelter to identify the highest risk guests and support their move to alternate locations to keep these guests safe and allow for social distancing within shelters!
1. [bookmark: _GoBack]Monroe County Shelter Bed Task Group Guidance Manual, Version 2 Released: The Guidance Manual was updated and released on April 14th, with updated information and additional resources. The Manual may be found on the Partners Ending Homelessness web site (https://letsendhomelessness.org/wp-content/uploads/formidable/31/MonroeCounty_COVID19_ShelterGuidance_v2_4.14.20.pdf )
2. Reminders: 
0. The detailed protocols for accessing an isolation bed for symptomatic guests may be found in the Manual. Following these protocols should result in a smooth process for supporting a guest in getting to the isolation site and receiving the support services needed. Shelters will want their staff members to read the manual and be familiar with these protocols in advance of ever needing to use them. It will be difficult to move through the process it if there isn’t already a level of familiarity. 
0. The process for obtaining PPE and non-food supplies through the United Way’s Support Services Hub is detailed in the Manual. All are encouraged to join the Hub, where many valuable resources are shared.  https://www.uwrochester.org/COVID-19-Response/Human-Services-Support-Hub
1. The Shelter Provider Task Force continues to meet to develop and refine strategies to respond to COVID 19.  Current work includes:
3. Development of strategies to proactively plan for the needs of children in families residing in shelters should the adult caretaker become ill and needs to move to isolation:
0. Strategies to support children who may move to isolation with their caretaker and
0. Provisions for children whose caretaker is either too ill to provide care or is hospitalized.
3. Refining and enhancing the support services being made available for homeless persons in isolation or alternative locations
3. Collaborative work among shelters, with Task Force participants acting as peer support for other shelter providers and bringing their voice to the work of the group

